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Supporting Your College Student’s Transition Home for Winter Break

As winter break approaches, you are welcoming your student back home for an extended period of
time. While this reunion is often filled with excitement, it can also come with its own set of challenges.
After months of independence and self-reliance at college, the transition back into the family dynamic
can sometimes feel like a jarring shift for both students and family members. Here’s how you can
support your college student as they adjust to life at home over winter break.

Manage Expectations and Foster Open Communication
The return home may bring some tensions, especially around expectations. College students have
spent months adjusting to their own schedules, social lives, and personal routines. Coming back to
family life often means stepping into a more structured environment with familiar rules and
responsibilities. Parents might expect their child to resume old household duties, while students may
feel the need for more freedom and autonomy. To navigate these differences have open and honest
conversations with your student. Before they arrive, discuss expectations for the break—what
activities you’d like to do as a family, any household responsibilities, and how they’re feeling about the
transition. This dialogue helps avoid misunderstandings and promotes mutual respect as everyone
adapts to being together again.

Be Mindful of Their Need for Space
College students often experience a sense of independence that can feel overwhelming when they
return home. After living in dorms or apartments with little supervision, the more structured
environment of home might feel stifling. While students may be thrilled to reunite with family, they
may also need time to themselves to decompress, reflect, or adjust to the slower pace of life at home.
As a family member, recognizing the need for space is important. Encourage your student to take time
to unwind, whether it’s through their own activities, spending time with friends, or simply resting.
Balancing family time with personal downtime can ease the transition and ensure your student feels
both supported and respected.

Adjusting to the Pace of Home Life
The pace of college life is fast, with constant deadlines, social engagements, and extracurricular
activities. When students return home, the rhythm can feel much slower, with fewer obligations and
more free time. For some, this change in pace can lead to feelings of boredom or restlessness, while
others may simply feel overwhelmed by the lack of structure. Encourage your student to take
advantage of the slower pace to rest, but also offer suggestions for how they can stay engaged. They
might want to pick up a hobby, read for pleasure, or tackle a small project at home. Providing them
with opportunities to balance relaxation with purposeful activities can help them find a sense of
fulfillment during the break.



Supporting Mental Health and Well-Being
Winter break can bring a variety of emotions—excitement about reuniting, but also the stress of

adjusting back to home life. Your student may experience feelings of homesickness for their college

friends or may feel disconnected from family members who have been living different lives during

their time away. Recognizing these emotional shifts is important. Be a listening ear when your student

expresses any concerns or frustrations, and validate their feelings. Encourage self-care, whether it’s

through relaxation, exercise, or hobbies. If you notice signs of anxiety or depression, don’t hesitate to

reach out to a counselor or therapist to support your child’s mental health during this transition.

Students from NH can telehealth with our counselors.

Encourage a Healthy Routine
Even though it’s winter break, it’s important to maintain a healthy routine. Students might have fallen

out of their regular schedules during the semester due to late nights and fluctuating meal times.

Returning home presents an opportunity to get back into a rhythm, with regular meals, exercise, and

sleep. Encourage your student to get outside, exercise, or engage in other healthy activities. Offer

family routines, such as meal preparation together or taking walks, to help restore balance. This can

ease the transition back into their home environment and prepare them for the semester ahead.

Give Them a Sense of Purpose
While the winter break is intended to be a time to relax, students often feel a sense of unease if they

aren’t staying productive. Encourage them to set goals for the break, whether it’s revising for upcoming

exams, working on personal projects, or helping out around the house. Giving them a sense of purpose

can help ease feelings of restlessness or boredom. However, ensure that their break isn’t consumed

entirely by expectations. This time away from school is also a much-needed opportunity to rest and

recharge before the busy spring semester.

Conclusion
Welcoming your college student home for winter break can be a joyful, rewarding time for both parents

and students. While the transition from college life back to home life might present some challenges,

maintaining open lines of communication, respecting each other’s needs, and encouraging balance and

self-care can help ease the process. Ultimately, winter break is a chance for your student to recharge,

reflect, and reconnect with family—and, with your support, they’ll return to school refreshed and ready

for the next chapter.

Enjoy the break and the time with your student! 



The 2025–2026 FAFSA is now open! Apply for financial aid for next year by
completing your FAFSA today at studentaid.gov.

What is FAFSA?
The FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) is the application you need to
complete each year to apply for financial aid to help pay for school.

Why should I file now?
• The FAFSA must be renewed annually.
• The 2025–2026 FAFSA is for classes starting after June 30, 2025.
• Some forms of financial aid are limited, so applying early increases your chances of
receiving the maximum amount of aid.
• Submitting early allows you to focus on other aspects of attending college and
removes the stress of last-minute planning.
Need help?
You can schedule an appointment to get in-person, phone or Zoom assistance with
your FAFSA filing here.                                                                                                                              

FAFSA 2025-2026

https://studentaid.gov/
https://www.nec.edu/financial-aid-overview
https://studentaid.gov/


Hello NEC Community,

Thank you again to all who donated towards our NEC coat drive this year. We
received many donations and have been working to ensure those that need
a coat, receive one!

As a reminder, Winter Term begins Monday, December 9. There is still time
for students to add a course onto their schedule (Winter-2024-Tentative-
Class-Schedule). This is a great opportunity for students to earn additional
credits during their break.

Students are also encouraged to continue to contact us with any questions
they have about their spring schedule (Spring-2025-Tentative-Class-
Schedule). The Spring Semester begins on Tuesday, January 21. 

As always, we are available for any questions or concerns by emailing
advising2@nec.edu.  We wish you all a wonderful holiday season!

-Academic Advising Team

Academic Advising Updates

https://www.nec.edu/commencement
https://www.nec.edu/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Winter-2024-Tentative-Class-Schedule_10.30.24.pdf
https://www.nec.edu/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Winter-2024-Tentative-Class-Schedule_10.30.24.pdf
https://www.nec.edu/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Spring-2025-Tentative-Class-Schedule_10.30.24.pdf
https://www.nec.edu/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/Spring-2025-Tentative-Class-Schedule_10.30.24.pdf
mailto:advising2@nec.edu


Tips for a Productive Winter Break 

The fall semester is over! Hopefully students are giving themselves a pat on the back
and are preparing for six weeks of basking in the glow of a job well done. Many students
are taking courses over the winter term. Should students need assistance in their winter
courses, the Writing and Academic Support Center is open during the break. Tutors and
writing coaches are available both in person and over Zoom. Students should email
wasc@nec.edu to ask about scheduling an appointment.
For students who are not enrolled in a winter course, there are still plenty of things they
can do to make sure their time off is both productive and relaxing. Below are three ideas
and tips for a productive winter break:

1. Practice Self-Care
There is no question that feelings of stress can run high during the semester. One way to
make the most of the break is for students to practice self-care. This can mean different
things to different students, but some good places to start might be:
o Prioritizing adequate sleep
o Getting some sort of exercise
o Spending time on creative pursuits
o Spending time with friends and family

2. Reflect and Reset
Taking some time to reflect on how the fall semester went is another important step to
take during winter break. Students should consider what went well for them and what
strategies worked to help them achieve their goals. Additionally, they should think about
areas that did not go according to plan and what they might do differently in the spring. 

3. Catch Up on Reading
For the book lover, it can be difficult to carve out the time for pleasure reading during
the semester. Winter break is a great time to catch up on reading. In fact, reading for
pleasure offers a variety of mental health benefits including reduced feelings of
isolation, stress, and anxiety. Ebooks, audiobooks, and graphic novels, as well as young
adult, middle reader, or even children’s books all offer these same benefits and
absolutely count! If that’s not enough of a reward, how about a raffle prize? Danforth
Library and WASC are teaming up again for our third annual Winter Break Book Bingo
challenge. Students, Faculty, and Staff who read five books in any of the bingo
categories and return their bingo card to WASC get entered to win a raffle prize. If they
get a Bingo, their name gets entered twice! Students can pick up a paper copy of the
Bingo sheet at the WASC front desk or ask at the library circulation desk. Additionally,
they can use a digital copy, available below. 

Writing and Academic Support Center



The Danforth Library and Writing and Academic Support Center are hosting the third
annual Winter Term Book Challenge Bingo! Students who read books to fill any five

squares will be entered to win a $25 gift card to either a bookstore of their choice or to
Amazon. Get a “BINGO” for double the entries! Submissions can be emailed to

WASC@nec.edu until 1/25/25- simply tell us which books you read, which squares they
filled, and whether you recommend them. 

mailto:WASC@nec.edu


This December brought another successful and joyous toy drive event at NEC to benefit
the kids at the Children's Hospital at Dartmouth. The NEC community, with the

generous support of the Concord NH Police Department and our corporate partner,
Morquip of Hillsboro, NH, provided more than $7,500.00 in toys and monetary

donations to CHaD! This was more than last year, and certainly a reflection of the
wonderful community we are all a part of. The CHaD representatives sent me a

wonderful message of appreciation to all of us, Concord PD, and Morquip for the
donations. The CHaD van was full when it left campus on December 2nd!

 Watch WMUR’s coverage of this event

Criminal Justice Club Toy Drive

https://www.wmur.com/article/toys-donated-patients-chad/63074140?utm_campaign=snd-autopilot&fbclid=IwY2xjawHAOQNleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHf8tcEhTQjxPFY3oaEDo2dk7wAJDmGRPjcLldclstx0b0zcKDJTAuuABiA_aem_AMH1ivlhkOpn_fmwL0IjUg


The SHE division hosted a fall Showcase on Students event in November,
when over a dozen students presented their research or coursework to the

NEC community. 

SHE Students Present Research



Students in the education major shared their practicum fieldwork projects
with support from the H-D cooperative teachers, and special guest
presenter and author, Phil Swasey

Education Students Present Research

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100007346354964&__cft__%5B0%5D=AZVZO_jPpO2pxoBno4BVE41-OmgvatCLU8zuzC4Cm3IGAWDE6JenHQP-Mlf1pHCrJz7uHqTHNFwqwY6CXD-vxuaR8U1UG1OdhfQCzAqaWfR7pvCmxgOidl2gKiXa32ynFLO_VREKJJ-AKNrwuYhi1oNIR9Ps6HYLeTJA2nYvvZ9kjZkpTpCfxJIbI-hNS6nCpns&__tn__=-%5DK-R


New England College nursing students recently engaged with local healthcare
organizations on campus to discover fantastic internship and employment
opportunities at our Nursing Cooperative Partner Fair!  It was a wonderful chance
to network and boost their careers! 

Nursing Cooperative Partner Fair



.

Mentoring Program Tips
We hope you enjoyed a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday with your student! The
first week of December is the last week of classes for the fall semester. Make sure
your student is aware of how their professors are delivering these remaining class
meetings: in-person, Zoom, Blackboard or a combination of the three. Hopefully
your student is prepared for final exams, papers, and presentations. Winter Term
begins Monday, December 9th. For students taking a class during this time, it can
be easy to forget to log into Blackboard without the structure of either an in-
person class or scheduled Zoom meeting. With only five weeks in the term,
distractions at home can lead to procrastination quickly creating a backlog of
homework. Encourage your student to set aside a specific time every day to read
the course materials, post in the discussion board, and stay on top of weekly
assignments. This is especially important if your student needs these Winter Term
credits to improve their GPA and stay on track. If your student's fall semester
ended on less than solid footing and you feel they would benefit from more
intensive academic support, please contact Director of Mentoring Erin Brooks at
ebrooks@nec.edu to discuss enrollment. From all of us on the Mentoring Team,
HAPPY HOLIDAYS!!!  ⛄ ❄️ 🎄

https://new-england-college-store.myshopify.com/
https://www.patspeak.com/nec-students/
mailto:ebrooks@nec.edu


We hope your student had an enjoyable Thanksgiving Break and finished out the last
week of the semester strong. The residence halls will be closed during Winter Break,
starting at 7pm on Friday, December 6th. Meaning that all residential students, with the
exception of those approved for winter housing, will be required to leave campus before
this deadline. Students who are currently enrolled in Spring 2025 courses may leave
non-essential belongings in their rooms during the break but they will not be able to
access their rooms so they should be sure to bring home anything they may need during
the break. All residential students should be sure to follow any closing instructions they
receive from ResLife about preparing their room for the break before leaving campus. 

Winter athletes, students completing an internship or student teaching, and those
requesting to access their room on campus at any time during the break for any other
reason should already have submitted their winter housing request using the link they
received in their NEC email. 24-hour quiet hours are now in effect through the end of the
semester so students can focus on studying for exams and finishing up their final
assignments. 

The Residence halls will re-open for students who are enrolled for the Spring 2025
semester on Monday, January, 20, 2025 at 8AM. Students who will not be returning for
the Spring 2025 semester should plan to remove all of their belongings and check out of
their rooms before they leave campus at the end of this semester. Spring 2025 semester
classes begin on January 21st and students should be sure to check their NEC emails
regularly in January 2025 for additional details or return to campus instructions.

Updates from Res Life






